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(continued on page 3) 

On the Lenten Journey  

+Each of us longs to know and love God better.  Each of us needs the grace of God in 
our lives.  Today’s readings subtly teach us something important about receiving 
grace and instruction from God.  First, He must cleanse us.  First, He must make room 
in our hearts so that He can fill us with his grace. 
     We notice in the first reading that, before God gave the Israelites the Ten          
Commandments, writing his law on their hearts, He had to get them out of Egypt.  He 
had to free them so that they could be free to love and serve Him.  In the Gospel, Je-
sus cleanses the temple, making a whip out of cords and overturning tables!  But 
then, He teaches.  He prophesies his glorious resurrection. 
     Lent is a time for examining what obstacles to grace and instruction from God may 
be in our lives.  Remember that God respects our free will, and so He doesn’t “force” 
his grace upon us; we have to cooperate.  So we, in humility, ask ourselves:  What do 
we need to “cleanse” in order to “make room” for God’s abundant grace?  What false 
idols might we rank higher than God, even unconsciously?  We know that the temple 
of [Jesus’] body was destroyed and raised.  Therefore, we can trust that the same God 
who raised Jesus from the dead can also cleanse and breathe new life into our hearts.   
To the world, it may seem foolish to place God and his commandments first in our 
lives, above money, power, and pleasure.  But Saint Paul reminds us that to            
unbelievers, the simple fact that we glorify Christ crucified – Jesus killed as a          
criminal – is foolish, at best.  God in his infinite wisdom, desired this to be the way 
humankind was saved, and so we proclaim with joy:  Christ has died: Christ is risen; 
and Christ will come again.   
     So as we journey through Lent, let us work at opening our hearts to the “cleansing” 
power of God, making room for the Lord to take his rest with us - to comfort, guard 
and guide us on our journey. 
 

+Just a reminder that next weekend – when the general obligation to attend mass 
on Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation is re-instated, we will be re-instating the 10 
a.m. Sunday morning Mass.  We still ask that you try to register ahead of time (for 
contact tracing purposes, should it be necessary).  Masks and social distancing are still 
required.  The Saturday evening 5 p.m. Mass will still be lived streamed and “loaded 
out” on the website for those who cannot make it to mass for the weekend.  The 12 
noon mass on Sundays will no longer be live-streamed.  The chapel will be opened for 
over-flow seating just at the 10 a.m. and 12 noon masses on Sundays to begin with 
on an ‘as-needed’ basis, and then we will see how that goes.    
     What we could use to help in bringing back this time for Sunday liturgy is         
additional ministers to help out:  Ushers, Greeters, Lectors, Eucharistic ministers.  
PLEASE contact Nikki and let her know if you are able to assist in any way along 
these lines.  

Weekend Mass 
Schedule 

(beginning March 13 / 14) 

Saturday 
5:00 PM 

 
Sunday 
8:00 AM 

10:00 AM 
12:00 PM 
5:00 PM 

 
(Reservations begin at 

12:00 noon on  
Wednesday before) 



 

Parish Office  248.651.7486 
 

Pastor   Monsignor Michael Hrydziuszko  pastor@standrewchurch.org  ext 101        
Associate Pastor  Fr. Craig Marion    frcraig@standrewchurch.org  ext 112 
Deacon   Rev. Mr. Marc Gemellaro   deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org  
Deacon   Rev. Mr. Thomas Sliney   deacontom@standrewchurch.org 
Secretary  Ms. Gayle Durkin    gdurkin@standrewchurch.org  ext 100 
Pastoral Associates: 
     RCIA & Evangelization Mrs. Susan Kowalski   susank@standrewchurch.org  ext 105 
     Worship  Ms. Nicole Zakrzewski   nikkiz@standrewchurch.org  ext 104 
     Christian Service Mr. Drew Peters    drewp@standrewchurch.org  ext 115 
     Tech & Special Projects Mr. Christopher Kasperek   chrisk@standrewchurch.org  ext 114 
Business Manager  Mr. Paul Rybicki    paulr@standrewchurch.org  ext 103 
Bookkeeper  Mrs. Anne Cairns    annec@standrewchurch.org  ext 109 
Maintenance  Mr. Steve Jordan, Supervisor  maintenance@standrewchurch.org  248.651.3050 

Music Ministry Office 248.651.8466 
 

Minister of Music  Mr. Stephan Pawl    stephanp@standrewchurch.org 
Reflections of Grace Mr. Jim Balistreri          248.931.1302 

Faith Formation Office 248.651.6571 
 

Faith Formation Director Mrs. Maureen Schreffler   maureens@standrewchurch.org  ext 116   
Support Staff  Mrs. Linda Martens     lmartens@standrewchurch.org  ext 121 
Early Childhood  Mrs. Maureen Schreffler   maureens@standrewchurch.org  ext 116 
Elementary  Mrs. Barbara Pacella   barbp@standrewchurch.org  ext 118 
   Mrs. Lidia Larges    lidial@standrewchurch.org  ext 119 
Middle School  Mrs. Brenda Heughens   brendah@standrewchurch.org  ext 120 
Youth Ministry  Mrs. Margaret Kozak   margaretk@standrewchurch.org  ext 117 
Children Lit of the Word Ms. Barb Zonca    mzonca5270@aol.com 

2 St. Andrew Staff Directory, Councils & Commissions 

Weekend 
Masses:   Saturday  5:00 pm 
   Sunday    8:00 am, 12:00 pm, 5:00 pm 
 
Reconciliation: Saturdays   3:30 pm 

Weekday 
Masses:   9:00 am             Rosary:   8:30 am 
Chaplet of Divine Mercy:   after Mass 
 
Anointing of the Sick 
please contact the Parish Office 248.651.7486  

Councils 
Parish Council                    Finance Council Mr. Peter deSteiger 248.651.3322 

 
Commissions 

Christian Service Mrs Diane Bubnar 248.650.0259   Mrs. Mary Ann Ranger 248.321.1014 
Faith Formation Ms. Tina Howell  248.202.7608  
Parish Life Mr. Evan Reynolds   248.656.8396   Mrs. Barbara Mihalic 248.608.1472 
Stewardship Mrs. Linda Maccarone 586-292-5840 
Worship  Mr. Gary Putz  248.652.2275   Mr. Dean Holefca  248.652.7223 

Affiliated Organizations 
PAV Rep  Mrs. Mary Adesko 248.689.8160    
K of C  Mr. Carl Gildner  248.398.2737   Mr. Robert Krueger 248.650.1129 
Holy Family Mrs. Jeanette Izzi  248.299.3798 ext 106  izzi.jeanette@holyfam.org 
St Vincent dePaul Mrs Mary Ann Coddington 248.651.7486 
CCSEM  Mr. Chris Liparato  248.770.3663 

mailto:deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org
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On The Journey (continued from page 1) 

+A big THANK YOU to all those who participated in the Holy Family Regional School annual benefit last Saturday!  The last hour of 
the event was a “virtual” show, co-hosted by Principal Jon Myers and yours truly; it was a wonderful experience!  I thank those 
who bought auction items or made sponsorships or just made a donation of any kind.  The school raised over $100,000 to help 
purchase new Smart Displays and help with other operating expenses.  God bless you cheerful donors!  
 

+Just a little reminder that those preparing for Confirmation….preparation meetings are scheduled for this Sunday, March 7, 
Thursday, March 11, and next Saturday, March 13.  Students must attend ONE of those meetings.  Please don’t forget to sign-up in 
advance and attend! 
 

+As we start to come together with the Family of Parishes throughout the Archdiocese, we will be making sure that more           
information is placed in the bulletin regarding “joint activities/opportunities.”  Please do not think this is any kind of “merger/
clustering” with the intent to close a particular site (I’ve heard that rumor a couple of times.)  It is to establish a stronger 
“network” of activities and strengthen the bonds of collegiality by working together.  Think of it maybe more like a “mini-
vicariate”.  It is meant to broaden the scope of activities and help support each other in faith formation efforts at all ages.  The 
plan is also to examine how we can do more ministry together when, as forecast in ten years or so, there will be an anticipated 
100 fewer priests in our Archdiocese.  Remember our family is made up of St. Mary of the Hills, St. Irenaeus, and our very own St. 
Andrew parish. 
     While each parish here will retain its “pastor’, we each will be working together for the betterment of all three locations.       
Similarly, any associate pastors will be assigned to a family to assist in the multiple settings, though his direct assignment is to one 
pastor at a particular parish location.  And to help in this overall effort, one of the three pastors will be appointed as                                 
a “moderator,” a pastor overseeing the work of all 3 sites.  For our family, I have been invited by the Archbishop to be the first 
moderator of our Pontiac Area Vicariate Wave 1 Family.   
     For now, we are only at the very beginnings of this part of our parish faith journey together.  I would imagine that it will take a 
couple years for this to be completely “unfolded” in our parishes and families, so I ask that you pray for me as the new moderator, 
and pray for our entire “family.”  
 

+May our Lenten journey continue to help us all grow in faith!  I look forward to seeing more of you in church!  Know of my special 
prayers for all of you and your families! 
        -Msgr. Mike (with thoughts from  

        FAITH Catholic Publishing) 

The RCIA Scrutinies 
A Call for Self-Searching  

and Repentance 

The RCIA Scrutinies are special rituals for those preparing for the Sacraments of Initiation (Baptism/Confirmation/Eucharist) at the 

Easter Vigil. The Rite of Christian Initiation states: “The Scrutinies are meant to uncover, and then heal all that is weak, defective or 

sinful in the hearts of the Elect; to bring out, then strengthen all that is upright, strong and good.”   

Over the next three weeks, those preparing for Baptism will stand before us as we invoke the blessing and power of the Holy Spirit 

upon them. You will see them, and those Candidates preparing for the sacraments of Confirmation and Eucharist,                              

at various liturgies each week during Lent.  

Please keep in your prayers:  Leasa, Tad, Richard, Linda, Jennifer, Preston, Dominica, Alexandra, Matthew, and Joseph.  

This Lenten time is truly a deepening of God’s loving Grace. 



 

Worship 4 

Low Gluten Hosts 
St. Andrew Parish has low gluten hosts available for 
those with gluten intolerance or celiac disease. These 
are still available despite the pandemic, so please, if 
you have need of these hosts, let  a mass coordinator 
know before mass begins and we will be happy to make 
arrangements for you to receive a low gluten host. 

Calling Men, Women, Teens or Families 
We are in need of Ushers for Mass. In particular there is 
great need for the 10:00AM and 12:00PM Sunday Mass 
and 5:00PM Saturday and Sunday Mass. On the “job” 
training is provided for this ministry. If you are interested 
in serving, please contact the parish office. 

A note about the reception of Communion 
Recently the Eucharistic Ministers have noticed an in-
crease in the number of people trying to take the host 
from them or closing their hand before the host has been 
completely placed into it. Especially now, as we try to stay 
as safe as possible, we remind you of the proper way to 
receive Communion. Upon approaching the minister of 
the Host extend the hands in the middle of the chest. The 
left hand is extended, with the right hand under the left in 
support (left handed persons may wish to place the left 
hand under the right). In essence, a throne is formed in 
the sign of an X-cross to receive the Sacred Host. The re-
sponse of “Amen” is given to the proclamation “The Body 
of Christ,” and the Host is received.  The host is never tak-
en from the minister. For those who choose to receive on 
the tongue, at this time you are asked to wait to be at the 
end of the line. When you approach the minister after 
saying ”Amen” in response to the minister of Holy Com-
munion, the communicant should open the mouth wide 
and extend the tongue far enough so that the Sacred Host 
can be placed upon it without danger of falling.  

3 Pillar Thoughts 
In keeping with the Lenten practices, here are some 

possible ideas to consider: 

Prayer: Consider using one of the online resources for 

daily prayer provided by Loyola Press at 

www.ignatianspirituality.com/lent/ 

Fasting: Fast from negative self-talk, see yourself as 

wonderfully created by God. Fast from Judging others 

and remember that they too are children of God. 

Almsgiving: Reach out to those around you with your 

time or your talents. See if there are ways to be of ser-

vice even in the midst of the pandemic. 

From Ashes to Easter: The 3 Pillars of Lent 
Join us for three evenings of prayer, reflection, and 

song focusing on the traditional Lenten practices of 

prayer, fasting, and almsgiving. We will listen to the 

Word of God and reflect on Church teaching while giv-

ing praise to God in song. 

Wednesday Evening 7:00pm 

St. Andrew Catholic Church  

Covid practices will be followed. All are asked to wear 

a mask and maintain social distance. 

March 10 – Fasting 

What does fasting look like in scripture? Is fasting only 

from Food or is it something more? 

March 24 - Almsgiving 

What does it mean to give Alms? Is it just a Catholic 

thing? What significance does it have for us? 

10:00AM Mass Returns March 14 
With the lifting of the dispensation from attending 
Mass outside of the exceptions listed by the         
Archbishop, we will be reinstating the 10:00AM 
Mass on March 14. We are still asking people to pre-
register for Mass, we will still have capacity limits to 
provide for physical distancing and everyone will still 
be required to wear a mask covering their nose and 
mouth. The return of the 10:00AM Mass has been 
long awaited by many of you and we will need help 
in a few areas as we return. If you are a greeter or an 
usher, we need you. If you are not yet either, but 
would like to be, please call the parish office and we 
will be happy to get you signed up as a volunteer. 
Should you have any questions about the return to 
Mass, please call the parish office. 



 

5 Christian Service 

A Lenten Thought—Drew Peters, Christian Service  

During Lent we are encouraged to meet Christ in our   

journeys and certainly there is much more complicating 

our lives at this turn.  Political and socio-economic unrest, 

uncertainty, the rise of anxiety clouded by the pandemic 

are all felt personally and collectively.   

In this week’s Gospel, Jesus encounters the Samaritan 

women at the well.  She is caught off guard in surprise 

that he, a Jew, would be speaking to her.  Jesus breaks 

through all her fear  to give her hope in “living water.” 

This Lent who are you encountering?   

Pope Francis, in the recent encyclical Fratelli Tutti        

reflecting on another Samaritan encounter on the road to 

Jericho speaks to this:  

“Let us seek out others and embrace the world as it is, 
without fear of pain or a sense of inadequacy, because 
there we will discover all the goodness that God has 
planted in human hearts. Difficulties that seem           
overwhelming are opportunities for growth, not excuses 
for glum resignation leading to acquiescence. 

Jesus asks us not to decide who is close enough to be our 
neighbor, but rather that we ourselves become        
neighbors to all. Jesus asks us to be present to those in 
need, regardless of whether or not they are in our social 
group.”  

Indeed turning our hearts to Love of God and Love of 
neighbor  brings hope to this world. As St Paul says we 
have this grace, “Hope does not disappoint because the 
love of God has been poured out into our hearts.”  

St Andrew Needlework Group 

During this season of Lent, when we are concentrating on prayer, fasting and almsgiving, consider making your “alms” something 

you knit or crochet for charity.  This could be the year you make your almsgiving personal and prayerful. 

The St Andrew Church Needlework Group has continued to function throughout 2020 and into 2021. A small group of people who 

knit and crochet have produced an amazing quantity of hats, scarves, and mittens for adults and children at The Haven and Pontiac 

charity centers, prayer shawls for those dealing with long term illness, and baby things for newborns at Beaumont Hospital’s Neo-

natal Intensive Care Unit. Early in 2020, the group didn’t meet but worked at home; as weather warmed, we met in backyards on 

Saturday morning. This winter, we have met periodically, masked and distanced, to gather up completed projects, distribute yarn 

for new projects, and encourage each other in this much needed work for charity.   

We invite you to join us.  Your “alms” this year could keep someone warm and increase your own prayer life.  If you need ideas, 

yarn, patterns, a little help to get started, we are ready to welcome you.  

Please contact Drew Peters , drewp@standrewchurch.org  at St. Andrew Church who will put you in touch with a  Needlework 

Group member. 

Easter Basket  

Outreach   

Once again, things are different, 

but as a great and generous  

parish, we are looking at         

assisting those in need for Easter. 

In concurrence with the agencies we assist, this        

Outreach Program will be all gift cards this year.  We 

are asking for gift cards in $25 denominations from    

Meijer and Kroger.  We will also accept cash / check 

donations as well and purchase the needed gift cards. 

You may drop this off at the Parish Office or in the Col-

lection     kiosks in Church, or mail to the Parish. 

Two years ago, we assisted over 350 individuals 

through Crossroads Care Center, Lighthouse—PATH, 

and Neighborhood House Families. Donations were 

also made to other Pontiac & Detroit charitable        

programs.   

Thank you once again for your support and generosity! 
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The general obligation to attend Mass on Sundays and Holy Days of Obligation 

(including the anticipatory Mass at 4:00pm or later on the previous day) is to be            

reinstated in the Archdiocese of Detroit effective Saturday, March 13, 2021.  

Considering the grave obligation we have of being physically present with our brothers 

and sisters at Mass on Sunday and Holy Days of Obligation for the Eucharist, each of us 

is asked to make a good and sincere judgement as to whether these circumstances     

apply or not. Where doubt or confusion persists, consult any priest for clarity.  

While the general dispensation is removed, there are specific instances where the              

dispensation will continue, as well as those circumstances where there is no obligation in the first place. 

One does not have an obligation to attend Mass on Sunday in the following circumstances:  

 

1. You are ill or your health condition would be significantly compromised if you were to contract a            

communicable illness (i.e., you have underlying conditions or are in a high-risk category). Please use the   

dispensation and do not attend Mass.  

2. You exhibit flu-like symptoms. Please use the dispensation and do not attend Mass.  

3. You have good reason to think you might be asymptomatic of a contagious illness (e.g., you were in recent 

contact with someone who tested positive for a contagious illness such as COVID or influenza). Please use 

the dispensation and do not attend Mass.  

4. You care for the sick, homebound, or infirmed.  

5. You are pregnant.  

6. Those 65 years of age or older (per the CDC’s recommendation of high-risk individuals).  

7. You cannot attend Mass through no fault of your own (e.g., no Mass is offered, you are infirmed, or, while 

wanting to go, you are prevented for some reason you cannot control (e.g., your ride did not show up, the 

church was at capacity)).  

8. If you have significant fear or anxiety of becoming ill by being at Mass.  

 

For questions about the application of any of these, please contact your pastor / parish priest.  

These categories will be reviewed in due course and revised as needed.  

Those within categories #1-8 above must still observe the Lord’s Day and are encouraged to spend time in 

prayer on Sunday, meditating on the Lord’s passion, death and resurrection; an excellent way to do this is 

through participating in a broadcast of the Sunday Mass.  



 

7 Faith Formation 

Faith Formation                               

Families: 

Each Lent we offer our learners an 

opportunity to reach out in service to 

those in need. This year, we will be joining with the 

parish in providing some joy to families through the  

Easter Basket Outreach.  We will be collecting gifts 

cards in the amount of $25 to Kroger and Meijer, and 

also cash and checks. Gifts can be dropped off in 

church, the Religious Ed office, or parish office by 

Palm Sunday. Thank you for your support. 

Fasting: What’s Standing in Your Way? 

Fasting, abstaining from food and drink, has long been 

a path to becoming closer to God. It brings heightened 

awareness and clarity. Many find true peace and happi-

ness in this way. But fasting doesn’t always involve giv-

ing up food. It can also be about getting rid of whatever 

is standing in the way of a better relationship between 

you and God. 

If the media has a hold on you, try fasting from that. 

What TV shows might you turn off for 40 days? Do you 

love to shop for nothing in particular? See how long 

you can go without buying things you don’t really need.  

(It may even redefine how you view your money.) Fast 

from bad food choices by researching healthier ways to 

eat. Maybe you need to fast from trash. Reduce your 

waste by passing up products that have lots of packag-

ing, reusing your own grocery bags and recycling more. 

Take a good look at what you can fast from this Lent to 

grow closer to God. Who knows? You may even culti-

vate some great new habits for healthier, more spiritu-

al living.  

Blessings, Maureen Schreffler                                                                                  

Director of Faith Formation 

Confirmation Teen Prep 1 

Sunday, March 7, 3:30-5pm;                                                        

Thurs., March 11, 6:30-8pm;                                                                               

Sat., March 13, 10:30am-noon 

Attendance is expected. Sign up for ONE date using 

Sign-Up Genius on the website. Adult volunteers 

needed for discussion leaders should use Sign-up 

Genius, too.  

Required for each meeting: a mask, your own 

pen/pencil, and Covid protocol screening through  

the Test Alert app.  We sent a REMIND last week 

on how to set this up. Check the website for         

details.    Thank you. 

March 14th                                                                                                                             

The 3rd  of our Eucharist Gatherings 

We are excited to be able to gather! To keep proper dis-

tancing and still offer some wonderful hands on experi-

ences, only one adult per 1st communicant may attend, 

and we will have 4 gatherings.  PLEASE NOTE that we 

need you to come at the designated time in order to 

control occupancy.   The times are as follows:                                                                       

 TIME            LAST NAME                                                                   

 9:15 am A – F                                                                

 10:15 am G – L                                                               

 11:15 am M – R                                                        

 12:15 pm S – Z                                                                

We look forward to seeing you there!         

   O God of second chances,                                          

Lent is made for me.                                                               

Fill me, direct me, empower me, bless me that 

I might walk in the way of your cross.  

(Loyola Press) 
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Holy Family Regional School 

JESUS CHRIST IS THE REASON FOR HOLY FAMILY REGIONAL SCHOOL 
ACCREDITED BY THE MICHIGAN ASSOCIATION OF NON-PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

www.holyfam.org 

DR. SEUSS  BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION 
The lucky winners from the Benefit Evening Silent Auction took part in the Dr. Seuss Birthday Celebration! The students joined The 
Cat in the Hat, Mr. Myers, Mrs. Vandercruyssen and many teachers to play Bingo, Pin the Item on The Cat’s Hand, sing a Dr. Seuss 
sing along and hear Mr. Myers read a Dr. Seuss story. A great time was had by all and everyone  left with a Dr. Seuss book, goodie 
bag, and an activity packet. Thank you to our wonderfully supportive parents who purchased a seat for their child to attend. 

CYO SPRING SPORTS  
It’s almost time to register for CYO Spring sports.  Students in 
grades 5-8 are eligible to participate in Baseball, Lacrosse, and 
Softball.  Students in 4th-8th grade can participate in Track.  
Registration opens March 8th, visit www.holyfam.org and click 
on the Spring Sports Registration button on the home page. 

OPERATION GRATITUDE  
Our 8th grade students made bracelets for the military through 
Operation Gratitude.  They are worn by military to be used in 
survival situations.  Throughout the year, they have also written 
many letters for this same organization as a part of their service 
project. Great job 8th grade! 



 

Lent 10 
Reconciliation 

 

Communal Reconciliation 
with  

Individual Absolution  
 

Tuesday, March 16, 2021 

7:00 pm 
at St. Irenaeus 

 

Individual Reconciliation 
 

Saturdays 
3:30 pm - 4:30 pm 
March 13, 20, 27 

 

Thursday, March 18 
9:45 - 10:45 am 

 

Tuesday, March 23 
4:00 - 5:00 pm 

 

Only 1 priest will be available for 
 Individual Reconciliation 

Eucharistic Exposition 

Fridays 
9:45  - 10:30 am 

Church 
 

March 12, 19 
 

Friday, March 26 
9:45 am - 6:30 pm 

Church 
 

@ St Irenaeus 
Mondays 

7:00  - 8:00 pm 
 

@ St Mary of the Hills 
Thursdays 

12:00  - 4:00 pm 

Stations of the Cross 

Wednesday Mornings  

following Mass 

 

March  10, 17, 24, 31 

 

Friday Evenings 

7:00 pm 
 

March 12, 19, 26 
 



 

Have you… 

visited our website at 
www.standrewchurch.org 

 

signed up for  

our weekly email blast on our 
website 

 

connected with us on  
     facebook 
  
  

OR… downloaded our parish app 
at www.myparishapp.com  

March 8 
St John of God 

2 Kings 5:1-15ab 
Luke 4:24-30 

 
March 9 

St Frances of Rome 
Daniel 3:25, 34-43 
Matthew 18:21-35 

 
March 10 

Deuteronomy 4:1, 5-9 
Matthew 5:17-19 

 
March 11 

Jeremiah 7:23-28 
Luke 11:14-23 

 
March 12 

Hosea 14:2-10 
Mark 12:28-34 

 
March 13 

Hosea 6:1-6 
Luke 18:9-14 

 
March 14 

Fourth Sunday of Lent 
2 Chronicles 36:14-16, 19-23 

Psalm 137 
Ephesians 2:4-10 

John 3:14-21 

Readings for the  
Week of March 8 

TEMPORARY OFFICE HOURS 
 

We are answering phones  
as well as office visits  
by appointment only. 

 
Monday, Tuesday,  
Thursday & Friday 
 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

 
Wednesday 

11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
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UPCOMING MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Limited 250 
 

Weekdays 
Monday - Friday 

9:00 am 
Public & Livestream 

 
Weekend 
Saturday 
5:00 pm 

Public & Livestream 
 

Sunday 
8:00 am, 10:00 am, 12:00 noon, 

5:00 pm 
 

Mass on weekends 
will be by reservations. 

Link available on  
Wednesday before. 

 
Remember, space is limited 

to 250 

Marguerite Pollock, 94 
 

Died on 
February 21, 2021 

 
Buried on 

February 26, 2021 



 

Prayer Requests Mass Intentions for the Week of March 7 
 
SUNDAY  March 7, 2021 
  8:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
    

12:00 pm  Segunda & Josephine Ormachea Ormachea Family 
  Kip Kipila   Gary and Fran Gildea 
  Marjorie Wilson   Rich Corteville 
  

  5:00 pm  For All Those Buried at Guardian Angel Cemetery During  
  the Last Month 
 
MONDAY  March 8, 2021 
  9:00 am  Nancy & Joseph Grewe  Family 
  Marguerite Pollock  Maureen Haverty 
  
TUESDAY  March 9, 2021 
  9:00 am  All Souls   Family 
 
WEDNESDAY  March 10, 2021 
  9:00 am  Janet Maroli   Ormachea Family 
    
THURSDAY  March 11, 2021 
  9:00 am  Caterina Basile   Family 
  Elizabeth Goliber  Family 
 
FRIDAY  March 12, 2021 
  9:00 am  Trish Kangas   Ronnie Oliver 
 
SATURDAY  March 13, 2021 
  5:00 pm   Donald J. Fichter   Lew & Lynn LaPaugh 
  Diana Davila Ramirez  Carlos Villarreal 
  Jeffrey Lawler   Rorie Grant 
  
SUNDAY  March 14, 2021 
  8:00 am  Sylvia Cileno   Ormachea Family 
  John Silwanowicz  John & Geri Birg 
  Helen Stachelski   Family 
    

10:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
   

12:00 pm  For the People of St Andrew 
 

  5:00 pm  For the People of the Pontiac Area Vicariate 
   
  

All men & women in the military  
& family members 
Gerald Gumieny 

Tim Caughlin 
Linda Miller 

Helen Hawley 
Caterina Basile 

Margaret Courtright 
Ryan Mele 

Michael Zyrek 
Neil Racette 
Dave Felicelli 
Shelby Dauch 

Jim Wals 
Beth Gryniewicz 

Alaina Smith 
Debbie Psotka 

David McKenzie 
Olivia Colston 
Chris Caughlin 

Theisen Whitman 
Doreen Douglin 
Kenneth Beattie 

Karen Elpers 
Thomas Dulapa 
Bomek Family 
Grace Byrnes 

Patricia Tousley 
Bill Woodhull 
Clare Fowler 

Franz Estereicher 
George Katanik 

Judy Cote 
Bill Zandi 

Valentina Carlesimo 
Jenny Markko 
Mike Helms 
Jerry Griffin 
Jim Fisher 

David Peaper 
Paul Adesko 

Cache Giacalone 
Frank Chaffee 

Msgr. Mike 
Noreen Finn 
Tom Maas 

Laurie Hasselwander 
Karen Ahearn 
Laura Keilman 

Jack Waters 
Scott Holland 

 12 Prayer Requests & Mass Intentions 


